
APPENDIX W 
 
I am opposed to the Hallman Pit.  My husband and I moved to the area from Waterloo 
because of the farmland and open space.  We are beekeepers and keep 50 hives on 3 
local organic farms.  The issues with bees includes the loss of forage and the impact of 
the pit will only add to this issue.  
 
Finally, I am a nurse when Covid started I went back to work at Grand River Cancer 
Centre.  Needless to say I have a focus on clean living which includes the quality of our 
water.  The pit will risk the water table not to mention all the other impacts on health that 
have been mentioned by other speakers. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to share my opinion.   I hope the council makes the right 
choice for the community and votes against the Hallman Pit. 
 
Sincerely Catherine Young 
 


